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TERRY E. BRANSTAD, covrmm>m IOWA STATE UTILITIES BOARD

DEPARTMENT oF COMMERCE

May 5, 1988
FILE: XIV-2.13

Ms . James R.(Randy) Hall, NRC Project Manager for DAEC dh7- 3$ f
Project Directorate III-3
Division of Reactor Projects-III, IV, V

and Special Projects -

Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
NRC mailstop 13E21
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555

RE: NRC/ State Consultation designated contact pursuant
to 10 CFR 50.91(b)(3).

Dear Mr. Hall:

Effective May 6, 1988 the above referenced function will be taken over
in the office of the new SLO, (State Liaison Officer), so the bi-weekly
notices must be mailed to him:.

O John A. Eure
Assistant to the Division Director for Environmental Health
Iowa Department of Public Health
Lucas State Office Bldg.
Des Moines, IA 50319

The utility is advised by copy of this letter to commence also sending
the 10 CFR 50.91(b)(1) amendment application copies to Mr. Eure. The
files covering amendment applications-in-progress have been transfered
to Mr. Eure.

Also the NRC calls and reports described in the prior SLO's Dec. 7,

1981 letter (enclosed) should now be directed to Mr. Eure.

Vpry ruly yours,
)

W -__
~

TLH:cs Thomas Houvenagle
Regulatory Engineer

cc: John A. Eure
William C. Rothert - IELP
William H. Smith, Jr. - Dureau Chief

VKenneth Perkins - NRC Project Mgr. for DAEC
Roland Lickus - NRC Regional State Liaison Officer
Victor Stello - NRC Executive Director for Operations
Carlton Kammerer NRC Dir. for State Gov't (and etc.) Affairs
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